
 

 
 

Carr Hill High School 
 
Expectations for live online lessons 
By joining a live online lesson, students are agreeing to meet the following expectations for the safety and well being 
of everyone. 
 
When participating in live online lessons, students will: 
• Regard ‘live’ learning via the internet with the same importance as classroom learning 
• Only use technology at home with the permission of my parent/carer 
• Follow school behaviour expectations and policies in the way I speak to others and behave online 

 Make sure that I am muted, unless the teacher instructs otherwise 
• Decide to turn my camera on or off 
• Use an appropriate room that has a plain and appropriate background where possible  
• Not deliberately browse, download, upload or forward material that could be considered offensive or illegal. If I 

accidentally comes across any such material, I will report it immediately to my teacher or parent / guardian.  
• Not record, take ‘screen shots’, take photos or in any other way electronically record and/or share any part of a 

live lesson, especially any images/recordings of other students or teachers 
• Have something to write with and on 
• Not eat during the lesson or drink anything other than water 
• Only use the ‘chat’ feature with the teacher to ask/answer questions or raise a safeguarding concern 
• Be present for the whole session 
• Dress appropriately (for example, no pyjamas or anything revealing) 
• Not try to re-join the meeting once it has ended 
 

NOTE:  

All live online lessons will be recorded by the teacher for safeguarding purposes. 

In line with the school’s behaviour policy, if a student’s behaviour falls below the expectations, opportunities to 

address this will be provided by the teacher in the live lesson. However, if this continues, students may be asked to 

‘leave’ the live lesson and parents/carers will be contacted. This could result in a student being removed from some / 

all future live lessons. 

Parents/ Carers should have: 

 An awareness of when ‘live learning’ is taking place and so ensure that their child is in a position to meet the 

expectation of students. 

• An awareness of how their students are using technology, particularly in relation to online safety.  

• An awareness of who to contact if there are any concerns relating to online safety or any other matter relating 

to ‘remote’ or ‘live’ learning. Mr J Johnstone jjohnstone@carrhill.lancs.sch.uk 

 

Further guidance and training for parents and carers is available 

at http://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/carr-hill-high-school 
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